





October 5, 2008







VIA FACSIMILE
512-424-7160. 
Jack Colley 

Chief, Division Emergency Management 
5805 N. Lamar
Austin, TX  78752
  FOLLOW-UP REQUEST FOR STATE ASSISTANCE 

EMERGENCY HOUSING, SHELTER, AND MASS CARE

HURRICANE IKE

Dear Mr. Colley: 

The City is respectfully requesting a response for assistance for emergency mass care housing, as requested on September 26, 2008 (enclosed).  As of this morning there are over 800 residents at the emergency shelter, commonly known as the “Clara Barton Village”. There is an urgent, immediate need in the interest of the public health, safety, and welfare to provide emergency housing, medical care, and essential needs for displaced residents.  


The City desperately needs and requests state funding and assistance to immediately house and shelter these displaced residents.  There are no established available government or privately owned properties available capable of providing mass care and shelter.  As a result, shelter and mass care are currently provided via a mass care tented shelter.  The cost for such shelter and mass care are astronomical.   The City cannot absorb the funding for running such a project until temporary housing units are made available.    


We appeal to the State of Texas to assist us with this urgent and compelling need, on behalf of these citizens’ health, safety and welfare. 







Respectfully submitted,







Lyda Ann Thomas







Mayor, City of Galveston

Encl:  as

Cc: 
James D. Yarbrough

County Judge, County of Galveston, Texas 

